STATE BOARD OF STATIONARY ENGINEERS
BUSINESS MEETING
MINUTES

Date: 

November 17, 2015
Time: 

10:10 a.m.
Location: 
500 N. Calvert Street



Room 302

Baltimore, MD 21202

Members Present:



Harold Norris, Chair
Gregory Restivo, Vice Chair
Karl Kraft, Chief Boiler Inspector  
Brian Wodka, Industry Member
Absent: 
Dr. Loretta Johnson, Consumer member  
Kevin McLeod, Industry Member

DLLR Officials & Staff Present: 

Robin Bailey, Executive Director, Mechanical Boards
Sloane Fried Kinstler, Assistant Attorney General 
Naterra Bailey, Administrative Clerk 
Others Present: 

  
Rick Conrad, National Association of Professional Engineers (NAPE), Vice President 



Charles Frederick, NAPE


Robert J. Bracey, Rogal Management Group



Stuart S. Rogal, President Rogal Management Group

CALL TO ORDER: 

Chair, Harold Norris, called the Business Meeting of the Maryland State Board of Stationary Engineers to Order at 10:10 a.m.
APPROVAL OF MINUTES   

The members reviewed the minutes of the Business Meeting held on September 15, 2015. Upon Mr. Wodka’s Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.  
The members reviewed the minutes of the Executive Session held on September 15, 2015. Upon Mr. Restivo’s Motion, and Mr. Wodka’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the minutes as written.  
.COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
The Complaint Committee closed one (1) complaint - SE 150001.
REVIEW OF EXAMINATION STATISTICS AND LICENSE TOTALS 

PSI Exams submitted the following statistical summaries for September 2015: 

Stationary Engineer
     Candidates        
Passed

Failed
     
     Pass %




          Tested
	Stationary Engineer Grade 1
	14
	            5
	9
	     36%  

	Stationary Engineer Grade 2
	3
	            1
	2
	     33%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 3
	11
	            5
	6
	     45%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 4
	7
	            4
	3
	     57%

	Stationary Engineer Grade 5
	3
	            1
	2
	     33%

	                              TOTAL
	38
	16
	36
	     42%


Ms. Bailey reported that 38 candidates were tested in September 2015, 16 passed, 36 failed with a 42% passing rate. Since January of 2015, the passing rate is 42%, and since the inception of the test the overall passing rate is 36%.  There are currently 5,397 active licensees.
OLD BUSINESS 
Ms. Bailey presented the revised certificate of achievement that the National Association of Power Engineers (NAPE) issues to graduates. The Board agreed to accept the changes made to the certificate and deemed the certificate suitable. Ms. Bailey will send written correspondence to inform the National Association of Power Engineers (NAPE) of the Board’s decision.  

During the last Board meeting a document from The National Institute for the Uniformed Licensing of Power Engineers (NIULPE) was presented to each member of the Board for further review. The Board was asked by NIULPE to approve the document. The Board members decided to further review the document from NIULPE and discuss during the next Board meeting.
NEW BUSINESS
Ms. Bailey stated that she would like to request the Board’s permission to start posting open meetings on the Board website.  Currently, under the Open Meeting Act Board meetings are posted in the Maryland Register.  If a meeting is not announced in the Maryland Register, then a notice has to be published in the Daily Record which becomes a costly expense for the Board over time.  Counsel advised that notice of public meetings can be provided by posting a notice on the agency’s website after a board provides notification during a public meeting that future publication of public meetings will be provided in that manner. Upon Mr. Wodka’s Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve that all future Board meeting announcements will be posted on the Plumbing Board website.

CORRESPONDENCE 
A letter from an individual who was previously denied to sit for examination was presented.  Chairman Norris stated that the application had been reviewed by three members of the Board originally and it was determined that the applicant needed more experience. Ms. Kinstler suggested that the Board might want to ask the applicant to supplement the application information before making a determination. The Board agreed that more information is needed to respond to the request, and decided to defer their decision until a response was received from the applicant.  
Ms. Bailey informed the Board that she is working to revise the Stationary Engineer license application by making it more user-friendly and easier to complete.  Once changes have been made Ms. Bailey will present the application to the Board for approval before posting.

Mr. Kraft referenced an email that was sent by Mr. Dunak, who suggested that the wording on the Stationary Engineers Frequently Asked Questions page be revised. Ms. Bailey will forward the email to the Board members and suggested that the discussion be deferred until after review of the Stationary Engineers Frequently Asked Questions.

Mr. Kraft addressed the conversion chart presented on the Stationary Engineers website. He suggested that round numbers be listed instead of 30 horsepower for boilers. Mr. Wodka suggested that multiples of the numbers could be listed as well. Mr. Restivo agreed that listing multiples of number would be helpful.  Mr. Kraft suggested that the format could even be combined on the Frequently Asked Questions sheet.  The Board decided to review the Frequently Asked Questions sheet on the website and make changes as needed.  

COUNSEL’S REPORT
None.
CHAIR’S REPORT

None.
DIRECTOR’S REPORT

Ms. Bailey informed the Board that the webmaster will be working on the website and asked for any suggestions for improvement. Ms. Bailey said the Board can always make suggestion for improvement and the web can be changed at any time. 

Mr. Norris asked was there any other concerns. Mr. Bracey added that he has spoken with different property managers and informed them that a licensed grade three stationary engineer may be required to operate chillers. He also asked is there a legal obligation to keep records.  Mr. Kraft stated that the law requires owners or users to keep records, this is not a requirement of licensing but it is required for certificates.  
Mr. Kraft reminded the Board that they need to start planning for the joint meeting with the Board of Boiler Rules. Mr. Restivo inquired about a location for the joint meeting and was informed the location has not been determined yet.

EXECUTIVE SESSION

Upon Mr. Wodka’s Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously entered into Executive Session, pursuant to § 3-305(b)(7) of the General Provisions Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, at 10:50 a.m., in the 3rd Floor Conference Room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202 in order to discuss the Stationary Engineer license examinations, and receive advice of counsel pertaining to license candidates. Upon completion of the Executive session the Board voted to return to the Business Meeting at 11:19 a.m.  

APPROVAL OF FINDINGS OF EXECUTIVE SESSION
The members reviewed the findings of the Executive Session held on November 17, 2015.  Upon Mr. Wodka’s Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously voted to approve the findings of the Executive Session.

ADJOURNMENT

Upon Mr. Wodka’s Motion, and Mr. Restivo’s second, the Board unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 11:21 a.m.
_________________________



__________________________

Harold Norris, Chair




Date

Without Corrections ______



With Corrections ______ 
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